AS SENT

January 17th, 2006
David Lloyd
Archetype, PA

48 Union Wharf

Portland, ME.  04101

Dear Mr. Lloyd,

Re:  Minor Site Plan Review (Subdivision):  
341 Cumberland Avenue (The Earl)








2005-0263




I am writing to confirm the receipt and registration of the Minor Site Plan Application submitted on behalf of Earl Associates LLC for the subdivision of the first floor into seven one-bedroom units.
Given that the alterations to the outside of the building will be minor in nature we are currently prepared to take this project directly to a Public Hearing, provided that the proposals meet City standards and a neighborhood meeting is held at least one week prior to the Hearing. The Planning Board Hearing is provisionally scheduled for February 7th, 2006.
Thank you for the further information received by e-mail and letter and I have a few additional comments:
A. The proposals are generally acceptable in terms of the B3 Zoning for the site. I understand from you that the proposals shown in Plan A-1 have been discussed with Mike Nugent and that there are no Code issues.  In your letter of December 2, 2005 you describe the new units as “one-bedroom units” although this is not clear on the submitted Plan A-1.

B. Proposals in this Zone must meet Urban Design Guidelines and in this instance, where the entire rear elevation of the building is visible from Portland Street, I suggest that the lower rear wall should be repainted along with upgrading of the lower door/door opening in the rear elevation. Also please confirm that the reinstatement of the wall around the new glazing, where there is currently a door at first floor level, will be brick to match the existing brick.  Both of these can be indicated on Plan A-2, which I understand you will be revising in any case to reflect the decision not to create a new unit at the lower level.
C. The Fire Department has commented that all building construction must comply with NFPA 101, Chapter 30, with a plan outlining compliance required.

D. The dumpster in the alley that runs along the Teen Center should not be visible from the public street and some form of attractive enclosure is required.  The alley area and proposals for screening the dumpster should be shown on the plan.
E. While noting that the other side of the front lobby (with two large windows onto the sidewalk) is outside the scope of your work, we would want to ensure that the external parts of these windows are treated to match those for the new “apartment 1” on the other side of the lobby, and to ensure that these windows are ‘active windows’.  Please pass this point on to the applicant.
F. Regarding the public meeting, please be advised that noticing will need to include  all those within 500 feet of the site, and we will provide labels for the invitations.

Sincerely,
[SIGNED]
Jean Fraser

Planner
Cc 
Alex Jaegerman – Planning Division Director

Marge Schmuckal - Zoning Administrator

Mike Nugent - Director of Inspections

Greg Cass - Fire Department
Sarah Hopkins – Development Review Manager
Carrie Marsh – Urban Designer
Jennifer Dorr – Office Manager
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